
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 22 May 2003 

10. BELFAST AREA PLAN 
 
 The Board received a report from the Areas Plans Team Manager on progress with the Belfast Area 

Plan and, in particular, the March consultation component of the process. The report follows on from 
the general introduction to the Belfast Area Plan introduced to the Community Board on 22 January 
2003. 

 
 The Chairperson commented on the good long term planning of this project and conveyed the 

appreciation of the Belfast Residents’ Association. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


